

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 3:08PM

2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum(5): 7/9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Millington	sga_fao@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Vice-Chair Nimbargi	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Barekman	sga_hm2@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Bhatheja	sga_ecs7@ucf.edu	A	А
Senator Butler	sga_ecs6@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Cantrell	sga_ecs3@ucf.edu	A	А
Senator Duke	sga_sci9@ucf.edu	E	Е
Senator Heintskill	sgachps6@ucf.edu	E	Е
Senator Parmar	sga_ecs2@ucf.edu	Р	Р
ORS Committee Representative	sgaors@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Pro Tempore Representative	sga_dleg@ucf.edu	Р	Р

- 3. Approval of the Minutes: E 11/29/22 FAO Agenda Approved by GC
- 4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved by GC
- 5. Announcements from the Chair:
 - a. Happy Spring!
 - b. 8 allocations- many PP due to missing docs.
 - c. Please let me and Dylan know ASAP if you plan on switching committees.

This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.



d. Budget Updates:

- i. Q1:-
- ii. Q2: -
- iii. Q3: \$141,238.47
- iv. Q4: \$14,645.55
- e. We may be caucusing this Thursday- will keep you updated!
- 6. Announcements from the Vice-Chair:
 - a. Welcome back everyone!
 - b. This is going to be a great semester
- 7. Announcements from Committee Members:
 - a. Pro Temp Rep:
 - i. Good afternoon everyone, it is good to see you all again. Please remember that if you miss Thursday's meeting that you need to submit an absence request form to LJR as soon as you can or else you will be dismissed.
 - DRS Rep: I know everyone has seen the recent budget updates. Please reach out if you have any questions to clear any confusion. <u>Budget</u> <u>Committee Drive</u>
- 8. Announcements from Non-Committee Members:
 - a.
- 9. Old Business:
 - a. Allocations
 - i. <u>54-65</u> PPI by GC
 - 1. Need artwork update
 - ii. <u>54-72</u> PP by GC
 - 1. The RSO requested we postpone this until next week
 - b. Bills- None
 - c. Resolutions- None
- 10. New Business:
 - a. Allocations
 - i. <u>54-75</u> PP by GC

This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.



- 1. Had everything but we received an email earlier to receive a request to deny. Able to update the numbers so we do not have to completely deny.
- ii. <u>54-76</u> PPI by GC
 - 1. They still need to send some quotes and make additional updates. I will email again.
- iii. <u>54-77</u> PP by GC
 - 1. They still need to update their artwork to not show the Pegasus.
- iv. <u>54-78</u>
- v. Speech: We are Reelectric. Our main goal is to convert a gas powered car to an electric car. We are requesting funding to be able to participate in an electric car race. We will be competing using a battery we make. The one we are participating in is here in Florida. We are going to use the materials to build this car. We are able to find someone who is going to be able to help us. This is going to be beneficial to students because it will be hands-on and something students can place on their resume. This will show students' passions. With this project we will be able to travel and compete in different states. A competition done in Alabama is a large competition. We are using the same car and elevating it as we compete more. We will better be able to meet other engineering students as well as sponsors. We can then have people interested in joining.
- vi. Questions:
 - Parmar: Would you be able to provide an image of the car? Yes, we will
 - 2. Parmar: What kind of transportation are you considering for the Alabama competition? A couple of our members have a trailer to help us carry the car.

Tabled at 3:43PM Picked up at 3:49 PM

This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.



- vii. Debate:
 - 1. Nimbargi: I am glad we cleared everything up with pricing. And this seems like a great organization especially as we make this move from gas-powered cars to electric cars.

viii. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved

- ix. <u>54-79</u>
- x. Speech: We are ISA, we host cultural events throughout the year as well as socials. It is a great way for students, a part of the Indian community, to get to know each other. We are here to request funding for promotional items.
- xi. Questions:
 - McClellan: How often do you plan on tabling? We have a social event almost every other week planned for this semester.
 - 2. Nimbargi: Are all these social events open to the entire UCF student body? Yes
 - 3. McClellan: Do you have the same artwork for all the promotional items? Yes.
- xii. Debate:
 - 1. McClellan: This is good, mugs and caps are cool. Everything checks out and make sure this RSO is able to utilize all their funding.
- xiii. Vote: 7-0-0. Approved.

xiv.Artwork: 7-0-0. Approved.

- xv. <u>54-80</u> PP by GC
 - 1. They still need to update their quotes and artwork.
- b. Bills- None
- c. Resolutions- None
- 11. Member Discussion:
 - a. McClellan: I remember at the end of last semester we discussed the back and forth between debate and questioning. I spoke to Brodie and it's possible to have a discussion period for questioning and debate.

This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.



- b. Barekman: Even though it does get muddy, I do appreciate the direction
- c. Nimbargi: should we do discussion, question then debate?
- d. McClellan: i don't think that's necessary
- e. Barekman:
- f. Chair: questioning and debate is for structure but if you have questions please feel free to ask anytime. But it is nice to have the structure of debate
- g. Thomas: we can always move back to questions if there's too many during debate time
- h. Wangen: questioning and debate together makes sense
- i. Chair: no worries asking a question during debate
- j. Barekman: sometimes questions aren't asked during questioning
- k. Nimbargi: during questioning will we be talking too much
- I. Chair: we're overthinking a little too much.
- m. McClellan: fine to keep it the way it is
- n. Nimbargi: we do discussion a little after the RSOs present so we should have it as a formality
- o. Parmar:
- p. Wangen: good to have feedback for RSOs after their speech from the chair and that doesn't break any rules. No need for a specific discussion period
- q. Parmar: combine questioning and debate
- r. Chair: Discussion may be helpful but may slow down efficiency
- s. Wangen: CRT when adding more money if they're less than max is during debate then the question is to the RSO about if they're comfortable. But they're different committees
- t. Parmar: so the suggestion is to keep it as is?
- u. Wangen: Yes
- v. Parmar: leaning toward speech, question, debate
- 12. Miscellaneous Business:
 - a. None
- 13. Final Roll Call: 7/9

This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.



UCF Student Government UCF Student Union – SG Conference Room FAO Committee Tuesday, January 10th, 2023 3:00 PM

14. Adjournment: 4:07 PM

Key:

P - Present A - Absent MTD - Move to Debate MTV - Move to Vote MTA- Move to Amend PP - Postpone PPI - Postpone Indefinitely GC - General Consent § - Section Sign

> This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act. Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.